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With Protective Services Officers (PSOs) now patrolling Frankston Train Station, 

Peninsula Community Legal Centre is urging commuters to be aware of their rights.  

 

Principal Lawyer, Victoria Mullings, says:  

 

“PSOs are armed and uniformed officers who have the power to apprehend, arrest, 

search, fine and ask people to move on in designated areas such as trains stations and 

surrounding areas. PSOs have broad powers but they must interact with commuters in 

an accountable manner that is compliant with the duties and restrictions placed on them 

by the legislation. 

 

For example, when dealing with PSOs you have the right to request their name, address, 

place of duty, or ask to see identification if they are not in uniform.  If asked, you must 

provide a PSO with your name and address but beyond that you are not obliged to 

answer any other questions. Commuters should remember that any information they 

give a PSO may be used against them in court.  

 

Anyone seeking more information about their rights in dealing with PSOs is encouraged 

to visit our Centre at 441 Nepean Highway to collect a free information card. This 

information card has been produced by the Federation of Community Legal Centres in 

partnership with Smart Justice and the Mental Health Legal Service, as part of the Your 

Rights on Track campaign. Information is also available at www.smartjustice.org.au.  

 

We encourage anyone with concerns about their treatment by PSOs to seek legal advice 

at the earliest opportunity.” 

 

Peninsula Community Legal Centre has been providing free legal services for 35 years.  

For more information about free legal services, please call the Centre on 9783 3600 or 

visit www.pclc.org.au.  
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